COLTON TOWN HALL MINUTES
February 7th, 2022

The Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. Members in attendance were
Mayor Jerry Weber, Sam Keller, Ken Darby, Cory Cucchiara, Dot Sharp and
Scott Miller, Brian Keller, Clerk Jenni Straughan and Steve Bremer

Minutes Sam Keller motioned to approve the minutes and Scott Miller
seconded the motion. The vote was carried by voice and passed by
all.

Treasurer's Report:
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and approved.

Warrants: Warrants, as follows, were approved, with a motion by Dot

Sharp and a second by Cory Cucchiara. The vote was carried by voice and
passed by all.

Salary and Benefits

Warrant #904778-904789 for: $13,454.27
Warrant #'s 911062-911076 for:

General: $ 2,281.30

Streets: $ 1,997.15
Real Estate Excise: $
Cemetery: $

Water/Sewer: $ 5,113.19
Subtotal: $ 9,391.64

Grand Total: $ 22,845.91




New Business:

Steve Bremer:

Fecal Hits:

Steve told the council that the town has received fecal hits at the sewer
pond. He has been in contact with DOE. The town will receive violations
on these hits. Steve said that it is probably because there is too much ice
on top layer of the ponds. With the weather getting warmer he is hopeful
that these hits will decrease. He is continuing to discharge.

Blinking Crosswalk Sign:
Cory Cucchiara handed out costs for blinking crosswalks. He said that the
town may be able to apply for a TIB grant to get these put in.

Trailer Court:

Dot Sharp said that ordinance are not being followed at the trailer court. It
is one resident who continues to have junk vehicles and garbage on the
property. There have been numerous complaints about this. Jenni will
contact the property owner, Chris Schultheis.

American Legion:

Dot Sharp handed out an agreement that was made between the town and
American Legion regarding the upkeep of their park. Dot will be unable to
take care of it and she addressed this with the council. Mayor Weber said
that he would like to see a proposed plan from the Legion. He also
suggested that the park maybe should be deeded to the town, since the
town will be maintaining it. Dot will talk with the Legion about this.

Spot Sealing Letter:
Mayor Weber signed a letter asking the county to help with spot sealing
this spring/summer.

Fountain Flying Letter:
Mayor Weber signed a letter allowing Fountain Flying to fly over Colton.




Whitman County Recycling:
Dot Sharp told the council that she spoke with David Nails and he has
ordered three bins and is still waiting to get them.

SWEDA Bill:

The council approved to pay the SWEDA $100 membership, with a motion
from Sam Keller and a second from Ken Darby. It was carried by voice and
passed by all.

A motion to close the meeting was made by Scott Miller and seconded by
Ken Darby. The meeting closed at 8:48 p.m.

Approved By Mayor Attested By Clerk




